A Cross-Disability-Accessible Knowledge Network for Education and Collaboration in Science and Technology 

Appropriateness for KDI and Roles of Project Personnel
This project is inherently cross disciplinary involving central themes of computer science and universal access and having importance in the areas of learning environments, interface physics and telemedicine. The project directly addresses the goals of the KDI program as it researches the issues involved in building cross disability collaborative and learning networks. It will build testbeds that instantiate such knowledge networks.

The P.I. Fox will naturally be responsible for overall coordination of the project. NPAC , directed by Fox, will be responsible for the software systems needed for the prototype testbeds developed in this project and this effort will be led by Podgorny. This work includes continual enhancement of TangoInteractive to support cross disability rendering of web documents respecting the evolving W3C document object model. The database backend, XML/HTML views of it and archiving learning sessions will be supported by NPAC.

The Trace Center will address the issues that arise in creating CDA multi-modal interactive environments and ensure the project is integrated with the standards development at W3C and IMS. They will actively work with NPAC on overall design of system which is responsibility of Gilman and Fox.

Lipson at Syracuse will lead the identification and development of the special assistive interfaces and their needed device drivers. Catholic University will co-develop interface technology with this Syracuse team, and will develop assessment ‘instruments’ for formative evaluation. Their work will provide alternative rendering of the knowledge network and so enable more quantitative assessment of the chosen human computer interfaces.

CAST (Boston) and DO-IT (U Washington) will be responsible for identifying appropriate users and deploying and evaluating with necessary assessment infrastructure the testbed developed by the collaboration. 

Note that Vanderheiden from the Trace center and Fox are team leaders in the joint Alliance/NPACI EOT (Education, Outreach and Training) activity in areas of universal access, learning technologies and graduate education. We expect to use the EOT teams as an informal resource throughout the project.

